
EATON TOWNSHIP 
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

MONTHLY MEETING 
February 4, 2025 

 
The regular monthly meeting of the Eaton Township Board of Supervisors was called to order at 6:30 
p.m. by on Tuesday, February 4, 2025. 
 
Present were, Chairperson Kenny White, Supervisor Robert Pitcavage and Supervisor Jim Greenley.  
 
Minutes from the previous meeting were distributed in draft form. Supervisor Pitcavage made a motion to 
accept the minutes, seconded by Supervisor Greenley after noting two changes on the reorganization 
minutes. 
 
ZONING OFFICER REPORT: 
 
There were 2 permits issued. During Mr. Patton’s leave- all Zoning issues will by redirected as necessary 
to Linde LaRue. 
 
VISITORS 
 
Richard Huffsmith attended to announce his candidacy for Wyoming County/ Sullivan County Judge. 
 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 
 
Mr. Pitcavage noted that the streetlights by Walmart will be addressed as soon as ownership is 
determined. Mr. Greenley suggested that the company that receives the bid for tree work call in daily to 
report what area they will working on and to share progress. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 
 
Assessor’s changes were noted. A Sample resolution to increase the Supervisors pay was reviewed and 
will be further discussed in March. Sign up for the Annual Contractors Workshop is open until March 5th. 
The changes to the Fee schedule were approved by Resolution. The Comcast franchise agreement was 
approved of and signed by the Supervisors. Carol Bardzel’s letter of intent to run for County Treasurer 
was read. The Meeting Room heat continues to cause issue; solutions were reviewed. Mr. Pitcavage 
noted that DEP was contacted about the impending issue in Thurston Hollow. He and Mrs. Harvey will fill 
out the request for a GP3 online to facilitate the required permits. DEP should also be notified that the 
township has received and reviewed the current violation on file for Eaton Water and Sewer.  As no 
quorum will be present- the March meeting is being rescheduled for March 18th. The change will be 
reflected online and in the paper. 
Checks were signed.  
 
Meeting was adjourned at 7:25 p.m. by Supervisor Greenley, second by Chairman White.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Jennifer Harvey 
Eaton Township Secretary 
 
 


